

Forward

Cursillo in the Episcopal Diocese of San Diego

Volume X December 2005
Our Mission: To Christianize Environments and Develop Lay Leadership

From the Chair

This is my last article as your Chair and I thought I'd use this opportunity to express some final thoughts.

It is recognized that not all Cursillistas will choose Cursillo as their primary apostolate after they complete their Weekend and follow-on Fourth Day programs. One only has to review various diocesan and parish websites and newsletters to see the wide variety of ministries and missions that have Cursillistas in important leadership and support roles. Diocesan staff, Vestry, Order of St. Luke, Daughters of the King, KAIROS, Happenings, Alpha, and Faith Alive are just a few examples. The thought that I'd like to leave you with is that the spiritual tools and aids that you learned in Cursillo are proven concepts that will enable you to persevere in the Fourth Day. I believe that persevering and growing in Christian faith is key to your effectiveness in any ministry. For that reason, I think that the Cursillo Method should be a part of your Rule of Life regardless of what your primary apostolate is.

A common expression heard amongst Cursillistas is that the weekend experience instilled in them a deep and continuing desire to give back to the community. Now some people think that "giving back" primarily means being a member of a weekend team. While we will always have a need for weekend team members, that is only one of many ways to give back. One alternative that I would like to highlight here is service in the Servant Community. Servant Community is the working arm of the Secretariat and the place where tomorrow's leaders are groomed. If you want to be involved in helping to shape the future of Cursillo in this diocese and, in the process, work with and mentor the people who will have a hand in making that future a reality, then Servant Community is for you. Servant Community meets once a quarter (Dec, Mar, Jun, Sep) on the 2nd Saturday of the month, so the time commitment is very manageable for those who have busy schedules. I urge everyone, especially those who can no longer work weekends, to come to the next Servant Community meeting and explore the many opportunities that are available there to "give back."

The ranks of our most experienced Cursillistas are graying and, because of this, I think that one of our more pressing needs is the development of new leaders in our community. This is an issue that all organizations face and Cursillo is no exception. This is easy to say but not easy to do. It means being willing to take a chance on the less experienced rather than relying on the tried and true. It means devoting the time needed to lovingly teach and guide someone so they can mature as servants of Christ. Lastly, it

THE 2005 SECRETARIAT

Secretariat Chair

Darryl Peralta 619-426-1387 darrylperalta@msn.com

Secretariat Chair-Elect

Victoria Crofoot 760-776-4508 victoriacrftaol.com

Spiritual Advisor

Rev. George Calvert 619-216-7462 gcalvert@cox.net

Communications Chair

Ed Embick 858-521-0553 sueanded@juno.com

Three-Day Weekend Co-Chairs

Jeanne Salvadori 858-485-5434 j.salvadori@excite.com Diane Blaisdell 858-453-1996 dmblaisd@ucsd.edu

Palanca Chair

Judy Potter 760-329-4135 jpotter18@juno.com

Fourth Day Co-Chair

Frank Durham 928-329-7907 fmdurham@aol.com

Fourth Day Co-Chair

Blake McFeely 760-591-4829 bhm@ricochet.com

Pre-Cursillo Chair

Jeanette Shelly 760-943-8922 jbshelly@adelphia.net

Pre-Cursillo Vice-Chair

Joan Perkins 858-592-0487 lperkin3@san.rr.com

Assistant Spiritual Director

Rev. Dee Renner 909-695-0466 edrenner@dslextreme.com

Assistant Spiritual Director

Rev. Ned Kellogg 619-225-9902 kaptaink@aol.com

Assistant Spiritual Director

Rev. Wayne Sanders 619-275-2147

frwaysand@goodsamchurch.org

Treasurer

JoAn Taylor 619-466-9147 songbird@cox.net

Secretary:

Jane Schuler 760-732-1371 GiannaS@aol.com

Hispanic Community Spiritual Advisor

Rev. Juan Acosta 619-475-1883 xuanma@aol.com

Hispanic Community Chair

Johnny Reus 858-277-7545 Johnnyreus@sbcglobal.net

Servant Community

Stew Dadmun 619-298-9670 sedadmun@att.net

Vocare Liaison

Daniel Machemer 858-679-3280 dmachemer@ucsd.edu

WEB SITE: www.sdcursillo.org Webmaster: Dick Mette dickmette@cox.net



means purposefully selecting the more unknown and risky path rather than the one familiar and safe. I believe that this challenge must be faced because to neglect it is to turn our back on something that will eventually threaten the long-term health of our community. I encourage each of you to join me in doing all we can to guide and train those who will be the future leaders of the Cursillo Movement in this diocese.

Lastly, I want to convey my heartfelt "Thank You" to the many brothers and sisters who have given of their time and talent to further the cause of the movement over the past three years. Your servant hearts and commitment to give back in so many different ways have both inspired and humbled me. It has been a special privilege to work with you and I look forward to that future time when He will again call us together to serve His purposes.

Have a joyous and spirit filled Christmas and "Happy Birthday Lord Jesus."

Ultreya,

Darryl

++++++++++++

Greetings,

If one were to judge the success of a Cursillo weekend by the presence of the Holy Spirit and that the new cursillistas strengthened and solidified their walk with God, then Cursillo 115/116 was an unqualified joy and pleasure to witness. I reiterate, what a blessing and pleasure it was to work with Desi Foster. She truly has the Lord in her heart. I cannot say enough about the team that served so diligently and faithfully to make the new cursillistas experience one that they could take down the mountain and put their new found joy for the Lord to work in their environments. They worked through many trials and tribulations to make it happen so smoothly.

The music was spectacular, the meals excellent, and the clergy messages profound with a great deal of meaning. I appreciate Bishop Mathis being there and celebrating at closure.

It was my pleasure to serve as rector and my prayers will be with Laurent and Nancy as they prepare for the spring Cursillo.

> Ultreya and God Bless Chip Schneider

From the Spiritual Director

The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe

On December 9th, Walt Disney Studio's movie, the \$150 million extravaganza, The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe will be released to theaters.

This enchanting C. S. Lewis story is filled with Biblical and theological content although not a single Bible verse is mentioned. In the story the lion represents Jesus, the witch represents Satan, the wardrobe represents the door to the transcendent world and the children are the Apostles. The film will be a great opportunity for Christians to talk about the deep spiritual meaning of the film with non-Christians. For example a grandparent could take their grandchildren to see the film before dinner and then discuss the Gospel content of the film during dinner. Or if the film comes up at work during a conversation at the water cooler, we may have a chance to refer to the story's deeper themes. This film is a wonderful tool to help people who may have not read the Bible to think about Biblical themes and see why they just might be true. C. S. Lewis' children's story is not an ordinary story for children; it is really a profound explanation of the Gospel. It is the Gospel explained through powerful images and symbols that people of all ages can relate to. God may be calling you through this movie to talk with someone you know about the greatest story ever told, the Gospel.

Your friend in Christ,

Father George Calvert

† † †

Secretariat Election Results:

3 year terms: Tami Norcutt, Ted Parsons and Jane Schuler

1 year term: Machelle May and Lani Woods

Congratulations to all!

Look for the next Forward in early February of next year.

Articles, calendar events and other materials (preferably in electronic format) are due **no later than** January 28

Send to:

Petra Orta 4454 S Avenue 19E, Yuma, AZ, 85365 Phone: 928-785-9689 e-mail: petra_orta@yahoo.com





BACK TO THE MOUNTAIN 2006

"You did not choose Me, but I chose you" (John 15:16)

Come join us at Camp Stevens in Julian, CA, the weekend of January 6, 7, and 8. Use this weekend to think anew what God is calling you to do in 2006.

The gospel tells us Jesus appointed us, and we should go and bear fruit, and that our fruit should remain. In many places in the Bible the Lord calls people to serve Him. Hearing His call and discerning how to respond will be the focus of the talks and our table discussions this weekend.

Our Saturday talks will be given by J R. Fox, Marilyn Akers, and Mary Brown. The three speakers are involved in a variety of ministries. J R. is currently active in New Beginnings and Happening, Marilyn in the Kairos Ministries, and Mary in St. Timothy's Outreach Ministries. Each of them will share how they discerned God's calling to these and other ministries in their lives.

Father Joe Rees, Rector of All Saint's Church in Vista, has agreed to be our Head Spiritual Advisor for this weekend. There will be Holy Eucharist on Saturday and Sunday, and lay led morning and evening devotions.

The weekend activities will include: the talks, discussion, sharing, singing, reflection, stories, and relaxation. Kathryn Bunch-Hoyecki will have books for sale. There will again be an opportunity to share books. Bring Christian books you have read and don't mind giving away. Take home something new to read.

Take advantage of this opportunity for relaxation and renewal as you begin the New Year. Applications are available at http://www.sdcursillo.org or call Ed Embick at 858.521.0553.

Your Servants, Amy Drivas, Rectora and Ed Embick, Rector

111111

Dennis Fowle Memorial Scholarship Recipient

I was pleased to receive 6 applications, which was a first. The five hundred dollars is being awarded to Matthew Curson, son of Jill and Philip Curson. He is a sophomore at the University of Puget Sound, majoring in Business and Leadership. Matthew and his family attend St. Peter's in Del Mar. He is active on the UPS campus and at St. Peter's when he is home.

Thanks to all the applicants.....Connie

תותותות

Congratulations to Laurent Perkins and Nancy Arroyoavila for being selected as Rector and Rectora for the next set of Cursillo weekends in April of 2006!



MARK YOUR CALENDAR

DECEMBER

10 Servant Community Meeting, 8:30 a.m., Good Samaritan

25 They shall call his name Emmanuel

JANUARY 2006

Blessed New Year!

6-8 Back To The Mountain, Camp Stevens (article p. 3)

8 Deadline for February Forward articles (e-mail to petra_orta@yahoo.com)

FEBRUARY 2006

10-11 Diocesan Convention, St. Dunstan's



Servant Community Meeting
Saturday, December 10
8:30 a.m.
Church of the Good Samaritan